GREATHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Meeting of the Parish Council was held at Greatham Village Hall on Wednesday 14th November 2001

Present: Mr D Redman (Chair), Mr B Chiverton, Mr B Budd, Mrs J Onslow and Mr P

Gripton (Mr J West late arrival)

(2 Members of the public)

Absent: E Evans

Mr Redman stated that he did not appreciate finding out that he was to chair the meeting and attend a remembrance service via the bush telegraph. Communication needs to be improved.

73. CO-OPTION OF A NEW COUNCILLOR

Two residents had applied for the vacancy - Mr M Finn, Longmoor Rd and Mrs J Onslow, Forest Road.

BB proposed and PG seconded Mr Finn. He was then voted on to the Council. Mrs Onslow's application will be carried forward to the next meeting when another vacancy can be filled.

74. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 10th Oct. 2001

The minutes were agreed and signed.

74. OUTCOME OF THE ACTION FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

Marcus Cover has been appointed as the Councils solicitor re the lease for the land at the rear of the village hall. He wrote 24/10 to M Hooker requesting the information he needed to register the lease. CLERK to chase up - if nothing received back BB to chase M Hooker.

Williams of Bordon application will be considered by HCC on 28-11-01. EHDC replied to our letter concerning planning and hope to improve communication. Litter bin by bus stop - believed to be supplied by transport company as condition of bus stop.

75. CORRESPONDENCE

E-mail received from Silver Birch - reply letter approved.

Letter to be sent stating concern over closure of Chase Hospital - JO to give details to CLERK.

76. PLANNING

No new applications to discuss.

Signed Stons
Dated 12.12.01

GREATHAM PARISH COUNCIL

77. REPORTS

District Councillor - J Onslow

Parish Councils are being asked to list areas in their district liable to flooding. This information can then be used in the future should planning applications be made. Old Church - Candlelit afternoon 4-6pm Sat 1st Dec tickets for adults £2.50

County Councillor - J West

Various items to be chased Keep left signs on Selborne road junction
Outside rectory fencing has been damaged
Digby way - Dragons teeth are still shipwrecked
Hump in road outside school following water pipe burst
30 mph repeater signs on Forest Road

He also now has our copies of the grass cutting maps so that he can chase this up.

Wall outside Old church still needs repairing - this was agreed with Diocese when road calming took place. H Jenkinson to supply clerk with details so that we can chase this up

Parish Councillors

- Confirmed that GLAMA members are feeling very bogged down by the lease delay. The litter bin is now in situ by the basketball pitch. The recent quiz night made £350 and the next event is a skittles evening Jan 26th. The fenced in area at the back of the playing field will be opened up shortly. Current kitty over £12k.
- PG GLAMA AGM 3rd Dec doors open 7pm
- DR Suggested that as Queens Golden Jubilee next year, would be nice to have a flag on the flag pole. All agreed on purchase. JW confirmed can be flown for 28 days a year before planning permission required.

 Village hall PG currently waiting to see if HCC will fund fitting of Loop system Village hall needs supporting JO suggested that a meeting needs to take place between the Parish Council and Village Hall committee to look at things long term. However priority should be getting a surveyor to see if the building is structurally sound before money spent internally. JO to organise.

Parish Clerk

Donations and precept to be finalised next month - awaiting replies from Village Hall WRVS and Old Church about further information requested. Hopefully two quotes for the church roof and one for the door will be available by Dec meeting.

Signed & Evans

Dated 12:12:01